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The following information is extracted from the newsletters, tweets,
and emails from various clubs around our region. Have a club event
happening? We want to know about it! Send your email or text to us

at information@aanrwest.org.

Colorado’s Mountain Air Ranch
Avoids Fire Threat

On Thursday, August 15,2019 Oliver B. Ellsworth wrote to us:
“A fire started this afternoon south and, unfortunately, downhill
of Mountain Air Ranch at Deer Creek Canyon Park. It has
burned about 13 acres as of this hour (11 pm). 300 homes
evacuated but none lost yet. Ironically the fire broke out right
across Deer Creek Canyon Road from a fire station.

The winds are currently in our favor and they hope to get it
under control tonight. I have had no word from MAR. I tried to
contact Glenda and Dave who live over the gatehouse, but no
response from either phone. For now, I suppose no news is good
news.”

Follow-up on Fri, Aug 16: “The fire is now 100% contained and
all evacuees are being allowed back in. Police are looking for
two juveniles who may have started the fire. Mountain Air is
fine.” - Oliver
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a quick sale due to the illness of the owner. It will no longer be
clothing optional.

However, just last week we learned that the Tuscany Manor
Resort, also in Palm Springs, was converting to clothing-
optional use as of September 13 for “couples and single women
over age 21.” No pets, and no smoking. Some of the staff from
Terra Cotta are rumored to be moving there but this is not yet
confirmed.

According to its web site, Tuscany Manor has 22 units and is
located at 350 West Chino Canyon Road, Palm Springs CA
92262. Their direct phone number is 760-656-7283. Don Clark
is the General Manager. We have not yet spoken to him about
AANR affiliation.

Living Waters Spa Closes after 16
Years near Palm Springs

9/9/2019 — The last AANR-affiliated club in Palm Spring has
closed its doors after 16 years. Living Waters Spa, a clothing-
optional hotel/spa in Desert Hot Springs owned by Jeffrey &
Judith Bowman has been sold to new owners and will become
a rehab facility effective this past weekend. It will no longer be
clothing-optional according to the Living Water Facebook
page:
From our opening day in 2003 to our selling day in
September 2019 we had people from all walks of life and
professionals, from every state in the US, and from all major
world continents, come and experienced what LWS became
famous for: pure mineral water pools, magical messages,
and an unparalleled clothing-optional experience. It was
our joy to help Americans learn that being nude isn’t being
lewd.

It is our plan to open a unique AirBnB in our home. We'll
be notifying [people] via email when we open.

Our thanks to all who made this possible,
Jeff & Judy

This is the second clothing-optional resort in the Palm Springs
area to close in the past two months. In August, we wrote that
the new Terra Cotta Inn, open for just a year, had gone through
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Utah’s Wasatch Naturist Club Hosts
Annual Naturist Campout
By Michael Thiriot, President

The first weekend in August, Wasatch Naturists held their
annual naturist camp out. The location was on private property
in the mountains near Park City. We had 16 people attend, and
it was a fun camping trip. We spent some time skinny dipping
in the pond, nude hiking, and enjoyed some good food. One of
our members grilled salmon for everyone, and it was a highlight
of the trip.

The property is fenced to keep free range cows out, but
somehow a few cows got in. So we had an unexpected
adventure - naked cow herding! The group spent about a half
hour walking through the brush, trying to herd the cows out
through the gate. None of us had any prior experience dealing
with cows, but we got them out without any problems.

If you haven’t been on a naturist camp out, we highly
recommend it. It’s one of our favorite activities.




Winning athletes from SCNA proudly pose with 2019 Summer Games Trophy.

SCNA Wins Back Coveted Club Trophy
at Summer Games
By Rolf Holbach, President

After four long years, SCNA finally won back the first place
club trophy at the annual Southern California Nude Summer
Games held at Olive Dell Ranch (ODR) on Sat, August 10.

Second place went to the team from Olive Dell Ranch and third
place went to NitOC, the Orange County nudist group.

There were 59 athletes from five different nudist clubs who
participated in the eight games, which were played in and
around the Olive Dell pool and in the bowl below the clubhouse.
There were probably another 50 or so people who watched and
cheered their teams on.

The games began with the ODR Team, last year’s champions,
marching the cup back up to the stage in a proud procession.

Those wishing to participate signed up and got a number inked
onto their shoulder so the winners could be easily identified by
name and affiliated club at the end of each event.

Our first game is one of the most popular, the Water Cup Relay.
The second game was the Baton Pool Relay followed by the
Hula Hoop Pass. The last game before the lunch break was the
Inner Tube Pool Relay.

About an hour later we started back up with the hilarious Pool
Noodle Race, and then got everyone back in the pool for the
Pool Noodle Javelin Toss. We then moved down to the bowl
for the popular Water Balloon Toss, and the Frisbee Toss.

The 9th event was the traditional Pudding Toss (just like it
sounds) where we kids of all ages let out our frustrations on
each other with a choice of chocolate or vanilla in a friendly
exchange of gooey delight.

The Games were started by SCNA at the former Deer Park
resort in 2012 as part of Nude Recreation Week and have since
become a traditional annual event in Southern California.

After all the points were tallied, the first place Individual
Winner went to Trace Register of Olive Dell with 16 points.
Second place went to Ron Mercer of NitOC with 15 points, and
third place was awarded to Scott Schmitz of the SCNA with 14
points. But the individual achievements did not change the
aggregate results as SCNA won with total score of 115 points!
Second place went to Olive Dell with 92 points, and NitOC took
third with a total score of 84.
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The difference this year was participation! Whether you end up
on a first, second, or third place team in any event, you end up
earning points for your team, even if you only participate in one
game!

After the awards ceremony, ODR managers Bobby & Becki
Kilborn served up a delicious dinner of BBQ’d pork strips,
coleslaw, roasted red potatoes, salad, dinner roll, and an
awesome homemade cherry cupcake!

We also want to thank Olive Dell and their volunteers for doing
a great job in hosting this annual event. We hope even more
nearby clubs will send members to compete next year!

:

Photos by Noreen and Dennis Crane, Gary Mussell, Larry Guettler, and John Craver.
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Free the Nipple Rally Draws Smaller
Crowd This Year at Venice Beach

By Linda Weber (the blond in photo above)

Sunday, Aug 25, 2019 -This was the 12th annual Go Topless
Day march at Venice Beach but it was my first. The 2-mile
protest walk is held every year to promote gender equality by
advocating that anywhere men can go without shirts, women
should be legally able to also.

Starting about 1:00 pm, an estimated 200 people marched
peacefully down the Venice boardwalk, but there were far more
onlookers, news people, and religious protesters than there were
marchers. I estimate only about two dozen women and half that
many men were in the actual parade. I was told last year about
30-40 women participated, so I don’t know why this one was
smaller.

A very vocal religious group heckled us the entire route, but
they were mostly drowned out by the other onlookers and
passersby. The Go Topless marchers deliberately never
engaged the hecklers, and so their shouts and chants went for
naught.

The website for GoTopless.org said we needed to wear pasties
as the County Parks and Recreation Department oversees the
boardwalk where we marched, and nudity is specifically illegal
there. But we all wore either pasties or Band-Aids across our
nipples, so law enforcement allowed the event.

We walked down the path probably about 1/3 mile and then
ended up on a grassy hill where the news media started to
interview the participants. I was interviewed by someone from
GoTopless for their website.

I was told the Go Topless event was held in several other states
across America on the same day, which commemorates the day
the right for women to vote was ratified in August 1920.

The above two stories were reprinted from the SCNA Newsletter with permission.

September 2019

Labor Day Weekend a “Hopping
Success” at Lupin

By Cindy Gregory, Special Events and Marketing Hostess

Labor Day weekend at Lupin was hopping, with campers and
Yurt occupants and day visitors enjoying the sunshine, the pool,
hot tub, sauna, hiking trails, outdoor games and good food in
the restaurant.

We kicked off the weekend with fun
card games and knitting in the
Lounge on Friday and then on
Saturday Bill led us in Be-Naked
Yoga at 11 am. On Saturday evening
Tangerine and Moonbeam deejayed
the Balloon Dance which was very
well attended with folks having
balloons on them and under them and
above them.

The winner of the most creative display of balloons was Patty
H.

Sunday morning Bill led us into the last summer holiday
meditation at 11 am. At 6 pm, "Insight Out the Naked Truth'
was heard on the internet radio show at www.amfm 247.com.

This weekly show plays in over eight states on NPR stations as
well as directly through the Internet. Errol and Rochelle provide
a funny and insightful view of life with characters and music. If
you haven't heard these shows give a listen! Monday, Labor
Day, had Bare-B-Que at the restaurant and lots of outdoor and
indoor sports: water volleyball, tennis, ping pong billiards and
darts.

A special thanks to Norma Jean for all the work she puts in to
selecting the appropriate music, creating the right atmosphere
and providing the perfect cake for the Birthday/Anniversary
Dances.

Have You Used Your Passport Yet?

The Passport program is a way for AANR members and their
guests to visit many different clubs.

Don’t have a Passport book yet? You may purchase one at any
participating club in the 8 western states, or you may purchase
one at the AANR-West website at www.aanrwest.org,. may via
PayPal for $10 online including shipping. Books cost less at
most clubs (usually around $5).

YT T gl Clubs may have already begun

NUDIST greeting at their check-in desks some
PASSPORT

of the 230 people in the region who
have received their Passport books.
[Clubs: be sure your staff know what
to do when someone presents them
their book. ]

Reminder: A raffle will be held in
July 2020 for great prizes offered by
the various clubs (merchandise,

THE AMERICAN ASSOCIATION FOR
NUDE RECREATION
~ WESTERN REGION

AANRWEST.ORG

23679 Calabasas Road, Suite 968
Calabasas, CA 91302

dinners, gate fee coupons, weekend days, etc.) to those who
participate in the program and get their books stamped at
different clubs and participating events. For more information,
see the Home Page of the www.aanrwest.org website.
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AANR CONVENTION REPORT
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Delegate’s meet at AANR Convention

AANR Trustees Decide to Raise
Member Dues Effective January 1
By Gary Mussell, AANR-West President

The Board of Trustees for the American Association for Nude
Recreation (AANR) met August 11-16 at their annual
convention and made several important decisions affection all
members.

The meeting attracted nearly 100 people to the Sun Meadow
Nudist resort in Worley, Idaho. The fourteen elected Trustees,
seven representing clubs of various sizes, and seven
representing each of the seven geographic regions from Canada,
the US, and Mexico, heard testimony from several of its
important subcommittees including, among many others, its
education foundation, public relations, women’s rights, and
membership marketing.

The Trustees have been working these past several years to
implement a replacement for the association’s database that
will allow the main office to provide services much more
quickly.

As of January 1 when the new software goes “live”, will be the
ability to renew a membership directly online (currently new
members may join on line but they have to renew by mail) and
also print their own membership cards instead of waiting for the
main office to mail them out .

There will also be many ways for club presidents to access their
club data and the regional presidents will be able to query their
members and send target email or newsletters directly to
members in a targeted area.

The ability to have people renew automatically each year is
built-in but that feature will not go live until later in 2020 as
there are still some procedures to work out.

Everyone agreed to new member program looked easy to use
and is a vast improvement over the current 30-year old DOS-
based software now in use.

We will be writing more about how to use this new system in
future newsletters.

The other major topic discussed at the convention was the
continued deficit spending by the association in order to provide
service in all the areas that our membership demands. Two
major decisions were made:
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First, all memberships will now be individual; no more
couples memberships. This will save countless hours in the min
office as they have to spend many hours each week figuring out
couple relationships.

Second, there will be $6/year dues increase effective January
1 so that the association will stop bleeding away its reserves in
order to run things. There has not been a dues increase in over
10 years and the increase actually keeps pace with changes in
the cost of living index over that time as the costs of everything
continue to rise.

Also at the convention, several prizes and awards were given to
different clubs and individuals. Paul LeValley, coordinator for
the American Nudist Research Library in Kissimmee, Florida,
was elected to the AANR Hall of Fame, as was the late Robert
Campbell who served for years as AANR’s Financial Chair.

Three $1500 scholarships were awarded to three college-
bound young naturists.

Best small club Newsletter was again awarded to the Southern
California Naturist Association (SCNA), and the Best Website
designed by a non-professional went to Hangin Loose in
Hawaii.

The host club, Sun Meadow, is a beautiful 80-acre nudist park
with a small hotel and 150 RV sites, plus numerous places to
dry camp. The club provided breakfast, lunch, and dinners, all
deliciously prepared. Each night there was music entertainment
in the clubhouse with excellent local guest musicians.

Sun Meadows hosted several fun workshops during the time we
were there from Making Balloon animals to Creating Tie-dyed
shirts.

AANR hosted several workshops themselves. One panel
focused on Women in Nude Recreation issues and another
discussed the issues and concerns of non-landed travel clubs.

Each night also saw a wine and cheese reception that was
sponsored by different local clubs for the northwest region.
They also hosted a silent and not-so-silent auction where the
biggest prizes were free stays at different nudist resorts around
the country and a homemade Nude-opoly Game (all the
properties and Chance/Community Chest cards were nudist-
related) which finally went for $350 after a furious bidding war,

»

AANR West Secretary Andy Walden presents Best Club Web ft Award to Hangin’
Loose club owners Michael and Janet Smith in Hawaii.

Government Affairs (GAT) Report
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Deputies Pay Surprise Visit to Bates
Beach Picnic

By Gary Mussell

Late in the afternoon of Sat, Aug 24, nude beachgoers at Bates
Beach near Carpinteria, CA saw a park ranger’s SUV driving
down the sand towards them. They all got dressed before four
sheriff deputies got out of the vehicle to remind everyone nudity
was still illegal and to stay dressed. There had been no problems
with other beachgoers that day, but the police said they had a
complaint, so the nudists remained dressed.

This was the first time in several years such a large group of
officers had come down at once and that concerned the nudist
leaders. About an hour later a large drone came and hovered
over the nudist area for about 15 minutes.

On Monday, we called the local County Supervisor’s office to
see if there was an unannounced change in the verbal agreement
which had given nudists permission to use that stretch of the
beach.

A few days later I met with the Supervisor’s Deputy, who was
new to the area. We spent much of the hour getting the deputy
up to speed. She seems very supportive. She also thought the
drone was “a bit much.” Further, she agreed she would make
sure I was aware of any/all complaints she received about the
nudists.

Later that day, I learned the park’s guard who has lived in the
trailer above our beach recently retired and a new person just
took over about a month ago. This coincided with when the
complaints began. I suggested the supervisor should call this
guy so that he understands police are to be called only when our
Ambassadors call in an incident, for lewd behavior, or
something major going on and not just for nudity in the
designated area.

I put out an email alert telling people to “continue to enjoy the
beach but be respectful of those around you and always comply
with law enforcement.”

And that is where things stand going into the first full weekend
of September.

The Government Affairs Committee has been informed but no
additional action has been recommended.
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New Trails Created for Sept 22 Bare
Booty 5K Run at De Anza Springs

The De Anza Springs Bare Booty 5K is one of three nude runs
in California (along with GE, and Olive Dell). This is a rare
opportunity to experience a scenic desert trail, with breath
taking views of the Anza-Borrego State Park, dressed as nature
had intended.

Club volunteers have been working for the past few months to
extend the hiking trail that will be used for the run. The
challenge was to find a new path through the desert without
disturbing the fragile eco system. No living plants were
disturbed in this process. Planning was needed, as any false
trails may take years to recover. The trail will be used as a
running course, so steep descents and assents had to be avoided.
The new route also maximizes the amazing desert views.

The initial trail work progressed well during the winter last
year. In spring, heavy rains in Southern California resulted in
a “super bloom” causing the trail to become buried beneath a
carpet of desert flowers. (We were reminded of the power of
Mother Nature as She can obliterate anything man can create!)

After a few months we found the desert flowers were — alas —
just temporary, and a little work uncovered the trail again. The
trail is almost ready for our runners to experience. Please join
us Sunday, September 22 for our annual 5K event.

\

SUNDAY,
SEPT 22@9AM

DEANZA SPRINGS RESORT
1951 Carrizo Gorge Rd, Jacumba CA
MORE INFO & REGISTRATION:

WWW.DEANZASPRINGS.COM
CALL (619) 766-4301

Mark Your Calendars!
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WELCOME TO NUDESTOCK 2019

September 12-15

e Enjoy a beautiful weekend
with friends, food, music and
vendors!

e Live entertainment all three
days.

e The bar will be open
Thursday, Friday and Saturday
for DJ entertainment and
dancing!

e Overnight camping available
(space must be reserved ahead of
time.) Call: (916) 687-6550

Buff-a-teers and Canyon States Clubs
Plan Joint Outing

The Tucson Buff-a-teers Club and the Canyon State Naturists
are hosting an outing at Faywood Hot Springs, New Mexico,
Sept 27-29. CSN club will be hosting a happy hour Friday
night with some light nibbles (guests must provide their own
liquor). On Saturday night there will be a potluck dinner in the
community clubhouse and a group soak in one of the large
private pools. On Sunday morning attendees will have a
potluck breakfast.

If available, any further details and RSVP capability will be
shared closer to the date of the event. In the past there have
been usually about 15-20 CSN members in attendance so it
should be a fun event for us Buffs too!

For accommodations, contact Faywood Hot Springs at (575)
536-9663 or email them at: faywoodsprings@gmail.com
RSVP to President Len at 548 1708 so we can have a head
count.

Annual AANR-West

Fall Festival!

AANR West Fall Festival Planned for
October 11-12 at Shangri-La Ranch in
Arizona

The annual AANR-West Fall Festival will be held this year at
the Shangri-La Ranch in New River, Arizona (an hour north of
Phoenix) from Friday, October 11 through Sunday, October
13.

All AANR members are welcome! Show your current
membership card at the front desk to pay the discount gate fee
Call Shangri-La’s office for more info: (909) 277-4650 and to
reserve overnight accommodations (subject to availability).

Please visit our information booth near the pool area to learn
about all the ways AANR and AANR-West protects your rights
to be nude.

Naked Wanderings Blog
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Naked
By Nick & Lins. Reprinted with permission.

We are always surprised when we receive the question whether
naturism can be practiced with the whole family. For us, family
naturism has always seemed a very normal thing. Although
neither of us was born in a naturist family. Yet there seem to be
many doubts about this. We are asked whether we find it okay
that a child sees nude adults and whether nude kids won’t attract
people with wrong intentions. Some adults even seem to feel
uncomfortable being naked when there are children around.

It’s all in the mindset of course. And it’s everybody’s right to
feel about family nudism the way they do. Nevertheless, we
believe that nudist families are a very important part of the
naturist community and that it has lots of advantages for both
the children as their parents. We’re certainly not the only ones
who think so. Naturist federations all over the world see the
importance of having families among their members and
promote naturism as a very family-oriented lifestyle. In the
USA and Canada we even noticed that many resorts have put
their main focus on nudist families and promote themselves as
family oriented. They even put it in their name. A good example
is Bare Oaks Family Naturist Park. Even the first naturist
venues were often called a family nudist colony.

Growing Up in Nudist Families

Children are born nudists and not only in the way that they are
obviously born naked. We’ve met few little kids who prefer to
wear pants over no pants at all. And the sight of nude children
has also become a widely accepted thing. They or their family
don’t have to be nudists for that. On a warm summer day you’ll
see nude kids running around on many textile beaches as well.
Until a certain age of course. Sometime between the age of 3
and 6 they lose their clothing optional status. Suddenly their
nudity is not decent anymore. Suddenly they are taught to
consider their bodies shameful.

Not in a nudist family of course. Although their kids also have
to learn to get dressed when necessary, they also learn that being
naked is a natural thing. That the nude body is certainly nothing
to be ashamed of. While they can’t be nude everywhere
anymore like they used to, nudity remains common at home or
while visiting nudist family camps, resorts, clubs or nude
beaches.

Teaching children that their body is not shameful will often
prove helpful when they enter puberty.

That’s not the only important lesson. Because nudist children
are used to see nude adults, they also have a much better
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reference to what a/their body is supposed to look than kids who
only see nudity on the internet. And we shouldn’t be silly about
this, every five-year-old these days knows better how to work a
tablet or a smartphone than their grandparents. Did you really
think that one day or another they won’t find out about the
amount of nudity there is to find online?

Going on A Family Nude Vacation

Many people who don’t particularly consider themselves
nudists or naturists do enjoy a day at the nude beach or a
vacation at a nudist resort. So does the family home nudist as
well of course. And then come the concerns. Common nudity
within the family happens in a very safe environment. But how
do we know that all those strangers have the same intentions?
We understand that those who have never visited a family
nudist resort might think that the presence of a bunch of nude
children must seem very attractive to pedophiles.

The reality is different of course. The number of reported cases
about child abuse at nudist resorts is little to none. Certainly,
much less than in schools, at playgrounds or in churches. Why
is this? First of all, people with wrong intentions need to have
the upper hand, the power. The vulnerability that comes with
being nude makes them reluctant to visit nudist resorts. Another
important factor is the social control which happens at family
nudist resorts. Naturists watch each other’s back and certainly
the back of each other’s children. When an adult shows too
much interest in the kids, someone will certainly notice this and
take action.

The advantages are also not only theirs. Many naturist resorts
organize family nudist events or activities which are great
opportunities to do something fun with the kids. And then we
don’t even mention the lack of mountains of dirty laundry.

Nudism Without the Families

Not everyone appreciates family nudist resorts. If you were
planning a relaxed afternoon of nude sunbathing at the pool,
those wild and free kids may not be your preferred companions.
During our travels we’ve also met lots of nudists who don’t like
to be surrounded by children during their vacations. Thus we
have seen the rise of adults only nudist resorts.

In the past, the term “adults only” was enough to trigger a
couple of alarm bells. When we notice those words in movies
or magazines, they often imply that things can be seen which
are not for the eyes of minors. “adults only” combined with
nudism could only mean one thing... And it’s not for just the
nudity. However, in the textile vacation industry, we notice
more and more resorts who prefer to cater only to adults, but for
different reasons. Some want to guarantee the peace and quiet
for their guests, some don’t want to hassle with passports when
serving alcohol and some wish to cater precisely for those who
prefer not to be surrounded by children.

While the nudist families are often not that happy that their
children are not allowed at a certain nudist resort, those without
kids don’t like to be forced to only visit family friendly nudist
resorts either. We believe that there’s nothing wrong with
providing options for every kind of nudist.

e A b
The Naturist Family Photo
More than ever we like to take photos and it has never been
easier to do so. Our smartphone alone has two cameras and can
store thousands of snapshots. While photography used to be
strictly forbidden at nudist places, it’s becoming very difficult
to keep enforcing that rule. We’re on a vacation and if we don’t
come back with at least several hundreds of selfies it will seem
like we had the worst holiday ever.

The general rule at nudist resorts is that you should never take
pictures of other people without them knowing. And especially
not of other people’s children. Of course, it’s something
difficult to avoid, your kid has made a bunch of new friends,
chances are high that they’ll make the selfie themselves while
you’re having a nap next to the pool.

It’s important to handle these photos with care and to know that
if you decide to publish them online, you’ll have no idea where
they might end up. We’ve said that the nudist resort is a safe
place for nude families, the internet certainly is not.

Let’s all get our families nude

We hope that we’ve been able to convince you that family
nudism is a safe and fun lifestyle with lots of advantages for
both the children and their parents. It even goes a bit further.
Family nudism is also a way to protect the future of nudism in
general. Although some children tend to turn away from the
naturist lifestyle when they enter the awkward years, the
memory will last and often they will return when they’re in their
twenties or thirties.

Picture credit: Emmanuel THOMAS. Do not copy any of
these images without the photographer’s permission.

https://www.nakedwanderings.com/blog/2019/05/06/family-
naturism/

Would You Like to Host a Future
AANR-West Board Meeting?

Our region needs clubs to host one of our two Board of Directors
meetings during 2020 (one meeting is in March and one is in
November, usually on a Saturday from 9 am to 5 pm). We need space
for 12-15 people and a room to hold our meeting. Hosts don’t need to
be a landed resort. We would love to visit your club and meet your
members, enjoy your food, and participate in your weekly events!

We also need a landed club to host our 4-day annual convention in
late July, which is a bigger deal, but we can talk about what is involved
when you contact us at information@aanr-west.org
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Always Something Happening Around the Region!

Below is a list of major club activities for the next several weeks from around the region. This is only a partial list. Visit the aanrwest.org web site for
a more complete list. Click on the club link at right to view some details about the event at the club’s web site.

Calendar of Major Events at the Clubs September 7-30

Date Event Description Host Club Club Link

09/07/19 Dragonfly Ladies Gathering SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
09/12-9/15 Nudestock Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com
09/13/19 Karaoke Night Mountain Air Ranch  marinfo@trynude.com
09/14/19 Talent Show at Zorthian Ranch SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
09/14/19 Bare Booty 5K Fun Run 3rd Annual 5k De Anza Spring stay@deanzasprings.com
09/14/19 Annual Bus. Meeting & Potluck Lunch Front Range Naturists clubinfo@frncolorado.com
09/14/19 Game Night Mountain Air Ranch  marinfo@trynude.com
09/14/19 Movie Night Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com
09/20/19 Gay Outdoors Group Event Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com
09/21/19 CA Beach Clean-Up Day SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
09/21/19 Exotica Dance Lupin Lodge relax@Ilupinlodge.org
09/28/19 Scoop It Up Ice Cream Social SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
09/28/19 Neon Dance Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com

Calendar of Major Events at the Clubs October 1-31

Date Event Description Host Club Club Link

10/04/19 Avocado Festival, Carpinteria SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
10/05/19 AANR-West Fall Festival Shangri-La (multi-club)

10/05/19 Oktoberfest Glen Eden info@gleneden.com
10/05/19 Texas Hold’em Championship Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com
10/07/19 Glowing Man Celebration at Mira Vista  SunTree Travel Club information@suntree.net
10/10/19 Saline Valley Camping Trip SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
10/11/19 Karaoke Night Mountain Air Ranch  marinfo@trynude.com
10/12/19 Oktoberfest & Jacuzzi Party SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
10/12/19 Highway Cleanup Shangri-La Ranch joinus@shangrilaranch.com
10/12/19 Halloween Costume Party Potluck Front Range Naturists clubinfo@frncolorado.com
10/12/19 Bare Buns Desert Run Shangri La Ranch joinus@shangrilaranch.com
10/12/19 Home & RV Tour Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com
10/12/19 Oktoberfest Dinner Lupin Lodge relax@lupinlodge.org
10/19/19 Horror Movie Night Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com
10/20/19 Fall Nude Bowling SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
10/25/19 Halloween Theme Dance Laguna del Sol office@lagunadelsol.com
10/26/19 Halloween Party SCNA scna@socalnaturist.org
10/26/19 Halloween at Mira Vista SunTree Travel Club information@suntree.net
10/26/19 Spook-tacular Halloween Dance Lupin Lodge relax@lupinlodge.org
10/26/19 Spooky Food & Halloween Party Olive Dell Ranch olivedell1952@gmail.com
10/28/19 Halloween Glen Eden info@gleneden.com

Note: These activities and dates are subject to change.
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